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Minutes of the North Yorkshire Rural Housing Enabler Network 

Wednesday 14 October 2015
MR3, Hambleton DC Offices

Present 




     
	Sarah Hall (Chair) NYSHP
	Sophie Round, Home Group

	Alison Day, Stonewater
	Rob Harbourne, Sanctuary

	Sally Thomas, North Star HG
	Emma Whittles, SDC

	Jenny Wood, HBC/CDC
	Sarah Fawcett, North Star HG

	Amanda Madden, HDC/RDC
	Fiona Coleman, Broadacres

	Sarah Close, HBC
	Jane Harrison, CLA

	John Burroughs, SBC
	Julia Jennison, SDC

	Colin Huby, SBC/RyDC
	Clair Shields, NYMNPA

	Apologies
	

	Sue Walters-Thompson, HDC 
	Cllr. Richard Foster, CDC

	Karen Howard, YCH
	Kim Robertshaw, RyDC

	Emma Speight, North Star HG
	Paul Lightfoot, Broadacres

	Nigel Graham, Guinness
	Mark Robson, RDC

	Paul Atkins, York
	Helen Fielding, HCA

	Steven Brook, Harrogate Families
	Emily Grogan, CDC

	Andy Gamble, Accent
	Alan Glew, C&C

	Nigel Graham, GNC
	Hannah Jervis, Yorkshire

	Amber Malone, Home Group
	Martin Kaye, WDH

	Teresa Snaith, Home Group
	Leah Swain, RAY

	Linda Gray, Yorkshire Housing
	


1.0 Welcome and Introductions

Sarah Hall chaired the meeting.  Apologies noted as above.
2.0 Minutes of NY RHE Network Meeting held on 15th July 2015
Agreed as a true and accurate record.
2.1 
Matters Arising 
SH said that only one invoice was outstanding and this particular RP was now no longer in the Partnership.
3.0 Monitoring completions/permissions 2015/16
3.1 Colin Huby went through completions/permissions for 2015/16. Completions in Q2 were noted as 22, above the forecasted total of 10, these were delivered at 10 in Selby, 4 in Hambleton, 2 in Harrogate and 6 in Richmondshire. There are currently 214 units forecast, split as S106-131 & Ex Sites-50 and 100% affordable not RES – 33, with 69 completions in total so far. There are 795 units forecast to obtain planning permission in the year to end March 2016, with 151 consents up to the end of Q2. A target of 100 affordable units to be delivered per year (increased from 75).
3.2 In-depth discussions were held regarding the introduction of the Housing & Planning Bill. All agreed that despite the lack of detail in the Bill regarding rural, delivering affordable homes in North Yorkshire would be much more difficult, especially any form of rented properties. Some RPs were now reluctant to take S106 sites and developers wanted to discuss Starter Homes as a way of including any affordable element. It was mentioned about starting to flag up those future sites that might fail as a result of the Bill, but SH suggested this issue could be looked at by the Board. The problem wasn’t this year but delivery in future Programmes.
4.0 RHE conference and feedback
4.1 SH reported that she’d received very good comments about the conference including from Lord Best. It was suggested that although the workshops were a success, there wasn’t enough time for discussion to follow up the outcomes from them. Ideas were invited for next year’s event and it was suggested holding it in the East Riding to fit in with them joining the Partnership.
5.0 NY RHE Action Plan update
5.1 SH has updated the Action Plan and it was available for anyone who wanted to look at the in-depth work of the RHEs. 
6.0 RPs and Community Land Trusts
Sally Thomas from North Star Housing Group gave a talk about community-led housing and distributed a draft brief for a scoping study on the subject. The purpose of the study is to identify opportunities for community-led housing development in North Yorkshire and how it might become part of the provision of housing solutions in the area. Sally stressed that this was only part of the solution and wanted any expressions of interest from other partners. The idea is to have a Partnership approach so the risk could be shared with an initial study expected to cost about 10-15K. If partners were interested, North Star would work up a proposal in the next few weeks and then firm up ideas in the New Year. 
Some partners thought that although the idea ticked all the boxes, such schemes were very labour/resources intensive with few units to show at the end of it. All agreed that there would have to be a very willing community identified in the first place in order for this to go forward. 

7.0 HCA update
7.1 HCA update - Helen Fielding offered her apologies
SH provided a verbal update on her behalf highlighting:

· 26m pot for HCA to purchase sites for Starter Homes
· Continued promotion of CME for rural housing solutions offering flexible grant rates..

· Platform for Life to be announced soon
8.0 Impact of recent policies - update and discussion
8.1
SH reported that bids had been submitted from the Housing Ask sub group with regard to the on
            going discussions around Devolution for the region.

            Help for small house builders was also a possibility with more details to follow.

9.0 AOB
9.1 SH advised that the advert for the East Riding RHE had produced 11 applicants with 6 to be interviewed on 20 Oct. The redundancy issue was now sorted with the post being treated the same as the other RHE posts. 
10.0 Date/Venue of Next Meeting
10.1 Weds 20th January 2016 at Hambleton DC
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